

## Memorandum

TO: Krista Power, City Clerk FILE:

**FROM:** Matt Pearson, Manager- Central Support

Central Support- Infrastructure, Development & Operations

**DATE:** May 22, 2024

**SUBJECT:** Cemetery By-law

MEETING &

DATE:

Committee of the Whole – June 3, 2024

At the March 4, 2024 Committee of the Whole, Report 47-2024-Cemetery By-law amendment recommended that By-law 32-1994 be repealed and that draft By-law 014-2024 be approved and presented to City Council for ratification on March 25, 2024. The correct by-law that should be approved is By-law 116-2024. Additionally, Administration is requesting authorization to repeal Chapter 367 of the Municipal Code.

Administration presents the following recommendation for Council's consideration, which will require ratification at the June 3, 2024 City Council prior to presentation of the by-law.

WITH RESPECT to the Memorandum from Matt Pearson, Manager – Central Support dated May 22, 2024, we recommend that draft By-law 116-2024, Cemetery By-law, be approved and presented to City Council for ratification on June 3, 2024;

AND THAT Chapter 367, titled Cemetery, of the Thunder Bay Municipal Code be repealed.

.